
 

 

Umpqua Watersheds is dedicated to the protection and restoration of the ecosystems 
of the Umpqua watershed and beyond through education, training, advocacy and 
ecologically sound stewardship.  

Our Mission: 

Umpqua Watersheds | 539 SE Main St., Roseburg, OR 97470 | 541.672.7065 | umpquawatersheds.org 
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Office hours: 

1-5 M-W, 9-1 Th-F.  

The Wilderness Committee had a busy fall. In September we wound down our postcard campaign. Various 
committee members were at the Saturday farmers Market in Roseburg most Saturdays from May through 
September. We talked to people about the Crater Lake Wilderness Proposal and asked them to sign postcards 
with pre-printed messages to US Senators Wyden and Merkley, Representatives DeFazio, and Blumenauer. Over 
the course of the season we mailed over 1,000 cards signed by the citizens of Douglas County and definitely 
noticed in the legislator’s offices. 

September 26 we hosted our Water Symposium, cosponsored by the Douglas County Global Warming Coalition. 
We had two speakers: Jason Dunham, PhD., Research Aquatic Ecologist, USGS Forest and Rangeland Ecosystem 
Science Center and Joseph Blanchard, Watersheds Program Manager, Umpqua National Forest. Overall the 
program went well, both speakers had a lot to say and said it well. Their presentations were well received by an 
attentive audience of over 60 people. There was about 45 minutes of Q&A after they finished speaking and many 
people stayed after the official close to chat with them more.  

In October we hosted a book signing event at the Roseburg Library 
by Oregon Wild staffer Chandra LeGue, author of "Oregon's Ancient 
Forests: A hiking guide.” Chandra had a short presentation about the 
forests featured in the book, and some of her favorite trails in the 
Umpqua drainage. About 40 people attended with many buying 
autographed copies of the book. 

October was a super busy time for our Campaign Coordinator Robbin 
Schindele during the month he made seven trips, driving over 1400 
miles to and from Ashland, Medford, Grants Pass and Central Point 
talking to civic groups, church groups and concerned citizens about the positive financial impact protecting public 
lands has on individuals, businesses and communities. His presentation, titled “Wilderness: The Secret Economic 
Engine” was almost universally well received. There was some push back from timber people in a couple of 
meetings but mostly people were glad to hear about the Crater Lake Wilderness Proposal (most hadn’t) and 
eager to offer support and encouragement. It was a great grass roots effort and proves that, like our postcard 
project, most Oregonians are in favor of protecting Crater Lake with a wilderness designation. We need to spread 
the word wherever we can. If your organization would like to hear more about the Crater Lake Wilderness 
Proposal, please contact me at robbin@umpquawatersheds.org to schedule a presentation. I also want to 
mention the tremendous effort Susan Applegate contributed by arranging all the venues for the presentations. 

In October, we were encouraged by the article by Carisa Cegavske in the News Review. It was a level headed and 
even handed article that communicated why we think protecting our public lands is important for the health of 
the planet and the benefit of our fellow Oregonians. Thanks to Bob Hoehne for keeping up contact with the news 
review and encouraging them wo write about the Crater Lake Wilderness Proposal.  

Things have slowed down a bit since October but members of the committee are continuing to work with other 
conservation organizations in the state on Senator Wyden’s Wild and Scenic River’s initiative. Anyone can 
nominate a river or stream so if you have a favorite, the senator will be taking nominations through January 20, 
2020 for rivers in Oregon that deserve addition to the national Wild-and-Scenic River list. Submissions can be sent 
to rivers@wyden.senate.gov. 

We’re also working with other groups to try and get Oregon Wild and Scenic designation for the South Umpqua. 
This is a state designation and is administered through Parks and Recreation. The effort has been going on for 
some time but has been slowed down by personnel issues at Parks & Rec but we’re still continuing our effort to 
advocate for it. 

Lastly, the Crater Lake Carolers may be making the rounds downtown again this holiday season. It was fun for 
us, and our audiences, at downtown restaurants and pubs last year so it looks like we’ll be doing it again. Check 
the UW events page for the date (0nce we have one.) 

Although I’m writing this article I want to thank all the Wilderness Committee members for their help in 
everything we do. It simply wouldn’t happen without them, And with that, I hope everyone has a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy and prosperous New Year. 

Wilderness Committee update…. Robbin Shindele 
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Umpqua Watersheds is participating in Bottle Drop 
Donations. There are Two ways to give.  

 If you already have a Bottle Drop Account you can 
donate from your balance online. Search the list of 
participating nonprofits for Umpqua Watersheds  and 
click ‘Donate’ to transfer funds from your BottleDrop 
account to Umpqua Watersheds.  

 Give Blue Bags are a long-term, sustainable way to 
raise funds for Umpqua 
Watersheds. Barcoded Blue Bags 
are available at the UW office. Fill 
bags with empty containers and 
drop them off at any BottleDrop 
location at your convenience.  

The preferred alternative to change the 2001 Road-
less Rule is way too extreme for the Tongass Na-
tional Forest, where 70% of the old growth forest 
was removed between 1954 and 1990. It would 
take 300 years for many of these cut over areas to 
become the forests they once were with an oversto-
ry of spruce, hemlock and cedar. The devasta-
tion of past clearcutting practices and road con-
struction is depleting the older forests. How much 
more rock is available to pound into the boggy 
ground to firm up all the new roads in order to sup-
port the off-highway loads to transport the logs 
down to the sea, where they will be assembled into 
rafts for delivery to the mills or made available to 
the export market? This is the last temperate rain 
forest in the world that is sequestering carbon diox-
ide. A world that is being altered by a warming cli-
mate, as evident along the Arctic coast of Alaska 
where native villages are eroding away and the per-
mafrost is melting. Alaska today is very dependent 
on tourism and commercial fishing, which makes 
up 25% of the economy. Logging only makes up 1% 
of the economy. Is it worth risking one of the last 
great salmon fishery habitats by putting more sedi-
ment into the streams and altering the landscape 
of many watersheds? This preferred alternative will 
only produce a short term economical gain and a 
long term ecological disaster. Let’s consider more 
thinning alternatives to help restore the cut-over 
areas of the past and utilize existing roads.  
 
more info:  
www.fs.usda.gov/project/?project=54511 
Please make written comments by 12/16/19 to: 
USDA Forest Service 
Attn: Alaska Road Rule 
P.O. Box 21628 
Juneau, Alaska 99802 
Email: akroadlessrule@usda.gov 
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PERMANENTLY STOP THE 
KILLING OF THIS KEYSTONE 

SPECIES 



 

To renew your membership 
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Did you know?….. if you are a non-profit 
organization and would like to have air time 
on our low power community radio station, 
KQUA 99.7 FM (https://radio-locator.com/
info/KQUA-FL), you are eligible. We can 
also use help with the radio station. Do you 

want to be a voice on the radio or help with other 
administrative tasks? See what you can do to help. If you 
don’t have time but have a business, 
KQUA is always seeking 
underwriters. Reach out to Patrick 
Schneider 
schneider.patrick10@gmail.com. 
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Umpqua Watersheds Business Partners 
Umpqua Watersheds sends a Big THANK YOU to all our Business Endorsers 

Please Join as a business endorser, $125 for one year-All Contributions are Tax Deductible. Call 541.672.7065 


